
 

 

CAL-NEV-HA District, Division 42 Newsletter July 2022 
Hello, Division 42!  

We are in the final quarter of the Kiwanis Administrative Year, and I couldn’t be 
prouder of the accomplishments of our division. We have clubs reporting their       
progress toward the goals we set out almost a year ago, and I’m learning that we had a 
great year of getting back to service after two years of pandemic limbo! Keep up the 
good work.  

And I have to brag about the July DCM! The Thousand Oaks Club served up a won-
derful dinner for us at ArtTrek. The hosts were gracious, and the food was great, but 
the real showstopper was the presentation from Kiwanian Cristy Warner from the   
Kiwanis Club of Thousand Oaks and some of her K-Kids from Weathersfield         
Elementary. The kids put on an informative and inspiring program about the great 
work they are doing with our help. And the whole tone of the meeting changed with 
their program. We were enjoying each other’s company and having fun before the   
program, but a sense of awe and accomplishment prevailed after hearing firsthand   
stories about the impactful presence Kiwanis can be in the lives of kids. Thank you, 
Aaron and team, for putting on a great DCM. That one will be a hard act to follow 
(ahem, Santa Barbara!)   

Yes, it’s hard to believe we have only one more DCM with me as your Lieutenant  
Governor. Our last DCM of the year will be in August, hosted by my home club, the 
Kiwanis Club of Santa Barbara. Then, our September DCM will be replaced with our 
governor’s visit. Please mark your calendars for Sunday, September 11 at 11:30 a.m. 
That is when we will host Governor Margo Dutton and also ask her to help us        
recognize the many awards our clubs are receiving.  

Also at the Governor’s Visit in September, we will install our new Lieutenant         
Governor, Ute Van Dam from the Kiwanis Club of Moorpark, and our new          
Lieutenant Governor-Elect, Rodney Medina from the Kiwanis Club of Oxnard. I am 
so excited about the incoming division leadership team, and I hope you are too. I can’t 
wait to see what Ute and Rodney come up with for us.  

And speaking of division leadership, we could use some more help from the clubs on 
that front. We especially need help on the Service Leadership Program (SLP)           
coordination team. Bob Engler has picked up a busy day job as Mayor of Thousand 
Oaks, and just doesn’t have the bandwidth he did before to wrangle kids and         
chaperones and field questions from the clubs about this critically important aspect of 
our organization. (Although, he is still doing an amazing job – but he needs help!) We 
could use one or two more people to help fill out that team. If you have a heart for 
SLPs, or know someone in your club who does, please consider serving at the division 
level.  

If you have not registered for the District Convention (DCON), now is the time! It will 
be held in Palm Springs (Indian Wells) from August 4-6, 2022. Let’s have a great    
turnout for that one, and let’s have a great time in the desert!   

Matt 

Matt’s 

Message 

mailto:sayyes2service@gmail.com
mailto:nichorus@pacbell.net


 

 

Camarillo                          Allen Grizzard-Paul Reporting 
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Last month was busy for our club and especially for our SLPs. 

Two scholarships were awarded at Camarillo High 
School. Carole Warren presented the Darryl      

Sobelman Memorial Scholarship to Jessica Lao. 
Michelle Ramos-Bautista won the George M. 

Thayer Scholarship, presented by Linda Thayer.  

Our Builders Club ended their year by getting a 
head start on next year’s project, building a  
Lending Library to go outside their school. 

We gave a little help to kidSTREAM to get them ready for summer events. This including painting the walls.  
However not all the paint made it to the wall.  It took a week before my hands were clean.  

On Saturday, July 16, Key Club Div. 42 West held a Breakfast Fundraiser at Applebee’s (above.)                     
That afternoon Turquoise Div. KIWIN’S held their Officer Training Conclave at Rancho Capana High School. At 

an OTC, education and fun come together. Training included a cheering competition practicing for the Fall Rally. 



 

 

Moorpark                             Ute Van Dam Reporting 
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Our June social was tons of fun! Debbie and Bryan hosted at their beautiful home.  

Ute and Mark enjoy the evening.  Gary and Sharon smile for the camera.  

Sue and her husband attended the social and loved it so much, she is now our newest member! 
Stephanie, Joanne, Bryan, Debbie, Emily, and Barbara can’t wait for dessert!  

Our Wine & Moonlight planning committee MUST have wine to plan our big fundraising event,                       
while celebrating President Ute’s 60th with her.  
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Oxnard                                Rodney Medina Reporting 

On July 9 Kiwanis partnered with Seaside Cowboys during their youth horsemanship program. The program is 
an introduction to horsemanship - including proper horse care, handling, and management - which can lead to 
building confidence and leadership skills as well as natural healing. We hope to provide a pipeline for children 
from our communities that will encourage and teach about our local heritage. Seaside Cowboys is a non-profit 
donation-based organization located in Oxnard. 

Oxnard Kiwanis gathered recently for nominations for upcoming 2023 offices. We're happy to report that nearly 
every position will be filled by new members. We are so appreciative of our members who are willing to step up 
into leadership roles. 

The scene at Mi Pueblo Mexican Grill  Sergio Martinez Clarice Couey-Mapanda and Sasha 

Marco Valencia Temo Solorio 



 

 

Santa Barbara                      Marsha Gray Reporting 
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On June 15 we had our membership drive and Special Guest day. We did a presentation about our club and   
four members told our guests why they joined the club, what it has meant in their lives, and why they stay. 

L - R: Lauren Loza, one of our Aktion Club directors, tells how this enriches her life. Lt. Governor Matt Moore 
tells our guests what belonging to our club has meant to him. Alma Vaja transferred to our club from the           

Huntington Beach Club when she moved to Santa Barbara in 2007. She joined Kiwanis in 1988, as soon as they 
let women join. Past Lt. Governor Ed Cue shares his story with our guests.     

We were up to our old tricks on June 24, once again serving pancake breakfast to our friends at the Braille      
Institute in  Santa Barbara. Left: Michele Herrera, a member of our Aktion Club, is with high school student   
volunteers.  Right: Past Governor Gary Gray does what he loves best - making and feeding people pancakes!  

The speaker for our July 10 meeting was Tessa Boyce, Community Outreach Manager for the Teddy Bear     
Foundation, a group that supports children with cancer. They are there for the child and the child’s family.  
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Santa Susana                         Debbie Heaslip Reporting 

Pat and Judy, along with Pat’s daughter Anastasia 
and grandchildren, team up to serve a fried chicken 
dinner to those in need at the our city’s homeless 

shelter, the Samaritan Center.  

Santa Su members, along with Don and Lorraine 
from Simi, and Marian and John from Ventura     

Suburban, enjoyed a wonderful presentation on  
Mexico from Margaret at our July Zoom Meeting.  

Some very cool facts were shared. 

At our July Social, dinner was followed 
by a fun game called Reminisce. It had 
us all trying to guess the name of a 
movie or actor from the 1940’s through 
the 1990’s, sometimes with very      
obscure clues.  It was hysterical. 

Santa Susana members Ruth and Ray Dempsey celebrated 
their 54th Wedding Anniversary with us at our July Social.  
Congratulations! 



 

 

Simi Valley                           Shelley Howard Reporting 
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On June 17, our club cooked and served dinner for the annual Girl Scouts Barbeque at Santa Susana Park. 

On July 2, we organized Simi Valley’s Independence Day celebration, complete with our own beer garden,      
silent auction, and crafts booth, plus food and merchandise vendors and local bands. The event was carried   
live on our local country radio station, and ended with a spectacular fireworks display. Not only was this a  

great way to get our name out, but thanks to our sponsors this free-to-the public event nevertheless gained  
our club a handsome profit to fund our ongoing service activities. 

At our June 15 meeting, Karen Cunningham introduced one of our high school 
scholarship winners, Neharika Logeshwaran, from Simi Valley High, who attended 
with her family. She was awarded $1000, along with Jackson Gray, Sydney Pham, 
Sameera Gunam, Bryan Ly, and Victoria Bures from Simi Valley, and Royal         
recipients Sarah Aliolli, Paul Crossland, and Minxin Deng. $500 awards  were    
given to Apollo graduates Gaven VanBaalbergen, and Roselyn Tapia. 
This year, an additional $1000 scholarship was presented to Lizbeth Fernandez, 
who was the 2021-2022 President of Circle K International at Moorpark College. 
She will continue her studies at U.C. Riverside as a Neuroscience major. 



 

 

Thousand Oaks                      John Prescott Reporting 
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The Thousand Oaks Club’s signature “Bikes for Youth” project keeps rolling along.  Another 16 bikes were      
donated to youth served by Adelante Comunidad, bringing the cumulative total for the project to 244 youth 
served in a little over a year. Member Sharon McMahon is shown fitting one youngster with the helmet that 

comes with every donated bike, and the group of Kiwanians and friends that helped distribute the bikes       
stands behind President-Elect Mary Sepe, the project leader.  

Mark your calendars for August 25 from 4:00 to 8:00 pm at Conejo Creek Park North in Thousand Oaks, and 
plan to attend our Tenth Annual BrewFest fund-raiser. You’ll enjoy sampling great craft beers and other       

beverages, along with the fare of multiple food vendors. We support many local non-profits and fund our own 
service projects with revenue from BrewFest. Go to tobrewfest.com for information and tickets.                      

Follow us on Facebook @tobrewfest and Instagram @kiwanistobrewfest. 

Conejo Valley Senior Concerns was very happy their annual “Love Run” fundraiser returned this year. And the 
Thousand Oaks Kiwanis Club was more than happy to continue our tradition of cooking breakfast for the       

participants, vendors, and spectators. About twenty Kiwanians, led by event Chair Kathy Smiley, showed up to 
cook a delicious pancake breakfast about 1,500.  Among its many other wonderful programs, Senior Concerns 

provides Meals on Wheels service for local seniors, and our Club is proud to drive two routes a week.  

https://tobrewfest.com
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102nd Annual District Education Convention  
Proposed Amendment and Resolutions Booklet Now Available! 

The Proposed Amendment and Resolutions Proposed Amendment and Resolutions Booklet for the 
House of Delegates session on August 6, 2022, at the upcoming District Education Convention in Indian 
Wells, California, is now available to review and share with your club. There is one Bylaws amendment and 
five resolutions submitted for consideration this year.  

Please make sure your club registers its delegates in order to vote on these amendments and honor those 
mentioned in our resolutions. Please be reminded that past Lt. Governors may represent a club that is not 
sending delegates, so we meet the quorum requirement to conduct the business of the convention.  

Another important aspect of the House of Delegates is the elections. As of today, the declared candidates on 
the ballot are: 

Governor: Valarie Brown-Klingelhoefer 

Governor-elect: Carole Farris and Dan Germain  

As a reminder, since we have a contested race this year, we'd like to take this opportunity to remind         
everyone of the District's campaign policies.  

SUPPLEMENTAL TRAINING FOR INCOMING CLUB LEADERS 
Kiwanis International will offer virtual Club Leadership Education as a supplement to our 
district's CLE training. You are welcome to attend live via Zoom or watch the recording on demand.  
The sessions will provide foundational training for each position, cover role expectations and the resources 
available. There will be a few moments at the end to answer any questions. Each session will run 75 to 90 
minutes and is offered only in English. 

DATES AND TIMES 

•  President – Monday, August 1: 8 p.m. ET/ 7 p.m. CT/ 6 p.m. MT/ 5 p.m. PT 

•  Secretary – Tuesday, August 2: 8 p.m. ET/ 7 p.m. CT/ 6 p.m. MT/ 5 p.m. PT 

•  Treasurer – Wednesday, August 3: 8 p.m. ET/ 7 p.m. CT/ 6 p.m. MT/ 5 p.m. PT 

•     Membership Chair – Thursday, August 4: 8 p.m. ET/ 7 p.m. CT/ 6 p.m. MT/ 5 p.m. PT 

WHAT HAPPENS NEXT 
1. You must register to attend live or receive the recording. Click here to register. After registering, 
you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the webinar. Registration will 
close one hour before the start of the session. 

2. A recording will be made available within one week to all who register.   

Thank you for being a leader in your club. We look forward to seeing you at one of these sessions. Please 
contact education@kiwanis.org or your district secretary with any additional questions.  

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0015-VDHxFGfl0aA1Z4vRj02FX_mmgTN6MzcqvTBTYMWXEvLjEoHGYHEuHg6iH61V7kZabAYaYOhR0WtqwbYXuiAeadX4ZFVDkbZwT5_Gkl0RMIHIM2ggxxRAIic2UaIfOr4qDcOD0_RWw_cTMsgfblTGB_owZrQ5Nt8n3tQGkrE9Z6PGHJFyi5xymVoT4KZD9sj-szRJNS-a4=&c=BdYaARvw8eKHdBFlTwlv
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0015-VDHxFGfl0aA1Z4vRj02FX_mmgTN6MzcqvTBTYMWXEvLjEoHGYHEvmtp7RCcxvoK0yNlwO8qNb0U18kcNDKL1KIO48OGqh-b4bU76JelduYk2RqGwyGA0UfmQKlQ1lMIG1kqrOvhRxpTwTZ78mrIP6kn-OySxQ0xBSBo5dveS6e315aJwXYpLVHOG_wbFhyxFA25nN7yss=&c=BdYaARvw8eKHdBFlTwlv
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0015-VDHxFGfl0aA1Z4vRj02FX_mmgTN6MzcqvTBTYMWXEvLjEoHGYHEid29zjjHmh8KYHXHk37dQ3SGxWdFshbBG36owT2ovArto73uZNYtjoHXfQB_sCBQg83dleH6Cyzyv4oSztSrFcZAJumvW6TxOnXb59svUOmwh8Wkutc4KXVZ9C6S2kN16wuyEjsJ4niVq3eCmnDhv0=&c=BdYaARvw8eKHdBFlTwlv
http://KI.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT0xMDY2NDM5MyZwPTEmdT0xMDk0MjY2OTIyJmxpPTk2MDA3NjAx/index.html
mailto:education@kiwanis.org
mailto:mark@cnhkiwanis.org
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Click here to register for our Honors Breakfast where we will honor YOU,
our generous donors, and hear from a special guest who will share the

impact your generosity makes in reducing childhood injuries.

honors
breakfast

News You Can Use
from the Cal-Nev-Ha Children's  Fund

T H E  C O U N T D O W N  H A S  B E G U N
ICYMI! Our William A. Dunlap Fellowship awards
are half off! For a $500 contribution, you can receive
a new Dunlap Fellowship award, or be upgraded to
the next level. The remaining $500 will be matched
with PTP funds raised by our hardworking and
generous Service Leadership Program members.
Learn more and recognize a deserving individual for
just $500, but only if you act before September 30th!

m e n t a l  h e a l t h  g r a n t s
Looking for a way to support the mental health
needs of your community? Consider hosting a
mental health awareness campaign at your local
high school or renovate the lobby of your local
mental health clinic. And remember, the CNH
Children’s Fund offers FREE grant funds to bring
these projects to fruition. Apply for a First Family
Focus grant today!

M E E T I N G  T H E  N E E D S  O F  C H I L D R E N
Much has changed since our early days, yet our
commitment to children has remained constant. 
 Your club's Founder's Day gift enables the CNH
Children's Fund to provide grants to our Kiwanis
clubs and supports our student leaders with
scholarships and leadership training. Clubs are
encouraged to make an annual Founder’s Day gift
that is substantial to your club. Your generosity is
what moves our mission forward . . . just ask Minh!

K i w a n i s  C a l - N e v - H a  F o u n d a t i o n ,  d o i n g  b u s i n e s s  a s  t h e  C a l - N e v - H a  C h i l d r e n ' s  F u n d
9 0 9 . 7 3 6 . 1 7 0 7   |  f o u n d a t i o n @ c n h k i w a n i s . o r g

A U G U S T  2 0 2 2

J O I N  U S  F O R  O U R

o n  S a t u r d a y ,  A u g u s t  6 ,  2 0 2 2

Tickets are $36.00 each, but if you were awarded the Dunlap Fellowship (or
upgraded) after August 1, 2021, or if you have made a contribution or pledge

to the YES! Initiative of $500 or more, you are entitled to a complimentary
ticket (limit 2 complimentary tickets per household). Register today!

When you give to the YES! Initiative, you develop
leaders and provide scholarships to students like
Edward Tran. If you dare to envision a brighter 

S A Y  Y E S !  T O  A  B R I G H T E R  F U T U R E

future for students such as Edward, then say YES!
with your donation to the YES! Initiative. Learn
more about the YES! Initiative.

Contact the CNH Children's Fund office for details, or visit the CNH Children's
Fund booth at the District Education Convention at the Renaissance Esmeralda

Resort & Spa in Indian Wells!

Enter for your chance to
win "Dinner Anywhere"
in the CNH District!

Enter for your chance to
win this gorgeous quilt,
designed and hand-
made by Governor
Margo Dutton!

Have you purchased your raffle tickets?

Both drawings will be held August 6, 2022.

D i s t i n c t i v e  R e c o g n i t i o n
Looking for a distinctive way to recognize your
outgoing club president? The Tablet of Honor - one of
the highest honors one can receive from the CNH
Children’s Fund - is unique in that an individual may
not recognize themselves with this award; the Tablet
of Honor can only be given as a gift. Learn more.

https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07ej7a7uq2bb6192f4&oseq=&c=&ch=
https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07ei0ghe318c637351&oseq=&c=&ch=
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/how-to-help/william-a-dunlap-fellowship/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/matching-dunlap-funds-available/
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/s/s38ml920i5dohm5x5xh6z3lsqurh6znq
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/how-to-help/founders-day/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/category/grant-success-stories/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/category/scholarship-success-stories/
https://www.facebook.com/CNHFoundation/videos/291016576241630
https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07ei0ghe318c637351&oseq=&c=&ch=
https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07ej7a7uq2bb6192f4&oseq=&c=&ch=
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/keepin-up-with-edward/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/how-to-help/yes-initiative/
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/s/4w6zlqdoyov6bpsngbv9i3vprpeppqw9
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/how-to-help/tablet-of-honor/


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


